1142 Edler Avenue New York, New York June 16, 1938

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director Department of Physical Education University of Kansas

Dear Doctor Allen:

I'm writing this by way of an apology for not seeing you again before I left. There were some people you suggested I look up here in New York. I should be glad to do that Doctor Allen, and if you have a minute to spare you might send me the names of those people.

As you probably noticed, the National Education Association is holding a convention at the Hotel Commodore on June 27 in New York, and they are having a special program for the department of Health, Physical Education, and Recreation. The program is listed in the current issue of the Journal of Health and Physical Education. If I can possibly get in I plan to attend some of these meetings. If there are any suggestions I would like to have you offer them.

Give my best wishes to Mrs. Allen, and also remember me to Mrs. Hulteen and Doctor Lapp.

Yours,

Jim H. Raport

Jim H. Raport